
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘BROADCAST’ 
The 

Newsletter 15:    Friday 17th July 2020 
Dear Parents 
We wish you all a very happy summer holidays. We are looking forward to seeing everybody back in September. 
The Government guidelines have enabled us to ensure everybody’s safety is a priority. You will be able to view 
our risk assessment for September arrangements on our website. Hopefully you will be reassured that although 
we cannot return to normal in all ways we have carefully considered how to continue as best we can in the 
current circumstances. The following arrangements assume by September we can continue to ease lockdown. 
There will be a more detailed version on the website soon. If the situation changes, you will be notified of any 
amendments to our plans that are needed. This will be in the week before we return to school of the situation. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary. 
Tuesday 1st September- Staff 
INSET 
 
Wed 2nd September 
Whole School returns Yr 1-6 
 
Reception begin Monday 7th 
September 
 
Teachers 
2020-21 
 
Reception-Mrs Houlston, Mrs 
Warren 
 
Year 1- Mrs Richards 
 
Year 2- Mrs Tegg, Mrs Blake 
 
Year 3- Mrs Ettrick 
 
Year 4- Mrs Baldwin 
 
Year 5- Mrs Raymond 
 
Year 6- Mrs King, Mrs Blunn 

 Children will be asked to use hand sanitizer on entering 
school. 

 We will encourage frequent hand washing. 
 We will encourage children not to touch their mouths, 

eyes or nose. 
 We will use a simple ‘no touch’ approach for younger 

children to understand the need to social distance from 
adults. 

 The number of children using the toilets at any one time 
will be limited. 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child shows signs of being 
unwell with a temperature of 37.8+, a 
cough or loss of taste and smell, please 
do not send them to school. 

You should book a COVID test and 
inform the school of the results ASAP. 

On the advice of Public Health, we 
may need to ask others to self-isolate 
following a positive result. 

 
 

 

 

Thank you for using See saw to communicate with your teachers. Your new 
teacher has posted you a message telling you about an exciting Big Write 
Competition. Please listen to the message before the end of the weekend. 
See Saw will close on Monday 20th July so that children can be reassigned to 
their new classes. 

 



 

September Arrangements 
Entry to school 
Please: 

 Come to school just before 9am. 
 Bring your book bag, pencil case, water bottle and packed lunch. The 

school will provide a packed lunch to KS1 children and FSM children on 
request. They will be asked at registration whether they require one that 
day. 

  No toys should be brought into school. 
 Enter school through the correct entrance. 

Reception/Year 1/2 – KS1 entrance 
Year 3/4 - KS2 entrance 
Year 5/6- Main school carpark entrance - Children go to field. No adults. 

 Only 1 parent with each child. 
 Keep pre-school siblings at home if at all possible. 
 Find your allocated yellow spot and stay on it. 

Reception- Reception outdoor area 
Year 1/2 – Key Stage 1 playground 
Year 3/4 - Key Stage 2  
Year 5/6 – School Field on running track 

 Do not allow children to run, play or cycle away from your spot. 
 When the bell rings remain on your spot until your teacher calls your name. 

During the day the children will predominantly be kept in bubbles of 30. There will 
be no assemblies and the dining hall will not be used. At break and lunchtimes the 
children will play in Key Stage bubbles. 

 10.40-11am - Reception, Year 1 and 2 will have break on Key Stage 1 
playground. 

 10.25-10.40am - Year 3 and 4 will have break on the Key Stage 2 playground. 
 10.40-11am - Year 5 and 6 will have break on the Key Stage 2 playground 
 12-1pm - Reception, Year 1 and 2 will have lunch in their classrooms and play 

on Key Stage 1 playground. 
 12-12.45pm - Year 3 and 4 will have lunch in their classrooms and play on the 

Key Stage 2 playground. 
 12.45-1.30pm - Year 5 and 6 will have lunch in their classrooms and play on 

the Key Stage 2 playground. Please be aware of the temporary later lunch 
time. This is so we can ensure children are not cross contaminated with 
other children from other bubbles. 

At home time please stand on your allocated yellow spot. Your child will be 
delivered to you. Year 5/6 must wait, socially distanced by the main gate. If 
children are meeting their parent in another bubble they must walk around the 
playground sensibly, avoiding crossing the bubble unnecessarily. 

If you need to speak to your child’s teacher please ring the school office and 
arrange for a telephone appointment. Teachers will only be available in the 
playground for short messages. 

 

 


